## THE TOWN OF COCHRANE

171 Fourth Avenue Cochrane, Ontario, Canada, POL 1C0 T: 705-272-4361 | F: 705-272-6068 E: townhall@cochraneontario.com





"Via Email: afisher@goderich.ca"

June 7th, 2024

Town of Goderich 57 West Street Goderich, Ontario N7A 2K5

Attention: Andrea Fisher, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk

Dear Mrs. Fisher

Re: Recommended Phase-Out of Free Well Water Testing in the 2023 Auditor General's Report

This will acknowledge receipt of your email and resolution dated April 10<sup>th</sup>, pertaining to the above noted.

This will also serve to advise you that your correspondence was received by Council at its regular meeting held Tuesday, May 28<sup>th</sup>, 2024, and the following resolution was passed:

"Resolution No. 296-2024

Moved by: Councillor Sylvie Charron-Lemieux

Seconded by: Councillor Daniel Brunet

**BE IT RESOLVED THAT** Council of the Corporation of the Town of Cochrane endorses and supports the resolution from the Town of Goderich pertaining to requesting that the province not proceed with the recommended Phase-Out of Free Private Well Testing in Ontario.

CARRIED."

Trusting that this action of Council will be of assistance, I remain,

Yours truly,

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COCHRANE

Alice Mercier /

Clerk

/ed

